' Cheryl Grant - Letters

i = 1

From: <ParkRD@aol.com>

To: MetCen.MRC-PO(grantc)
Date: Sat, Sep 11, 1999 9:28 AM
Subject: Letters

Please write a couple of thank you letters as follows, | will review them on
Monday afternoon if possible :

Joe D'Alesandro(sp)
It was a pleasure to see you after the council meeting of Sept. 9th. | was
glad to hear POVA is entering into dialogue with GAVA on how to best serve

the tourist industry.

Fill in with boilerplate stuff

cc: Catherine Comer, GAVA

GAVA is the Gresham Area Visitor Assoc. out of the Gresham Area Chamber of
Commerce.

Second letter

Sam Adams
City of Portland

Thank you for the presentation and the work to extend a seat to east mult.
co. on the VDF Board. | look forward to seeing improved efforts to serve the
tourist and visitor trade in the portland area.

| appreciate the ? Rust who testified before the council on Sept 9th that any
additional funds generated from the Civic Stadium agreement with PFE will

wen RUSS

Boilerplate ETc.

CC: Cathererine Comer, GAVA



COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE ‘ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

September 14, 1999

Joe D’ Alessandro
President/CEO

POVA

26 SW Salmon

Portland, OR 97204-3299

Dear Mr. D’ Alessandro:

It was a pleasure to speak with you after the Metro Council meeting last Thursday. I was
glad to hear that POVA is entering into dialogue with GAVA to better serve the tourist industry
in our region. I applaud the hard work you have done to promote the Portland area as a preferred
destination for meetings, conventions and leisure travel.

Again, I appreciate the work POV A has put forth and I look forward to improved efforts

in serving the tourist and visitor industry for the entire metropolitan region.

Sincerely,

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District 1

RDP:cg

cc: Catherine Comer, GAVA

www.metro-region.org
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COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE [ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 | FAX 503 797-1793

November 10, 1999

The Honorable Donald Robertson
Mayor

City of Wood Village

2055 NE 238" Drive

Wood Village, Oregon 97060

Dear Mayor Robertson:

Thank you for your prompt replies and support of the Metro resolution I have
drafted regarding the hotel/motel tax issues for East Multnomah County. For
future reference, the resolution has been assigned a number: Resolution

No. 99-2871. No modifications have been made from the copy you received via
fax for your review.

I applaud your willingness to look at the bigger picture not only on this issue, but
all the others that we will face as we fight for our fair share of the region’s
resources. Your support has given me some room from which to work on behalf
of the four east county cities.

We have agreement from all four cities in East Multnomah County on the basic
contents of the resolution. I am now setting up meetings with the Multnomah
County Commissioners next week for the following purpose:

1. To show our support for regional facilities.

2. To educate them on the unfairness of the current direction of the
intergovernmental agreement (IGA) in making other cities pay for another
city’s facility.

3, To press the resolve shown by the East County cities that they are
not willing to stand by and pay for a City of Portland facility to the
detriment of their own citizens.

www.metro-region.orqg

Recycled paper



Mayor Robertson
November 10, 1999
Page 2

-+ To impress upon them and others, the ill will that is being
generated by the proposal in its current form, and the escalation of that ill
will should they attempt to pass the tax without the modifications as
outlined in Resolution No. 99-2871.

I would ask you to send me a letter of support, as mayor, of Resolution No. 99-
2871. 1 know this is all I can request, as you have not taken a formal position via
your council. Having a letter from the mayor of each of the four cities in East
Multnomah County will strengthen our position with the Multnomah County
Commissioners. This will also help when a final vote is taken at Metro.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 797-1547.

Sincerely,

?ac\ POV\JL/ /er

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District 1

RP:sm
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Council Office Facsimile

Date: November 10, 1999
To: Mayor Donald Robertson
Fax number. ©669-8723
Company/Agency:  City of Wood Village

From: Suzanne Myers, Council Assistant to Rod Park
‘ Phone number: 797-1543
Total # of pages: 3 (including cover page) '

Subject: _Letter from Councilor Rod Park regarding hotel/motel tax resolution.

Please notify immudiately If not received propedy.




COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE ‘ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 10, 1999

The Honorable Charles J. Becker
Mayor

City of Gresham

1333 NW Eastman Parkway
Gresham, Oregon 97030

Dear Mayor Becker:

Thank you for your prompt replies and support of the Metro resolution I have
drafted regarding the hotel/motel tax issues for East Multnomah County. For
future reference, the resolution has been assigned a number: Resolution

No. 99-2871. No modifications have been made from the copy you received via
fax for your review.

I applaud your willingness to look at the bigger picture not only on this issue, but
all the others that we will face as we fight for our fair share of the region’s
resources. Your support has given me some room from which to work on behalf
of the four east county cities.

We have agreement from all four cities in East Multnomah County on the basic
contents of the resolution. I am now setting up meetings with the Multnomah
County Commissioners next week for the following purpose:

1, To show our support for regional facilities.

3 To educate them on the unfairness of the current direction of the
intergovernmental agreement (IGA) in making other cities pay for another
city’s facility.

3. To press the resolve shown by the East County cities that they are
not willing to stand by and pay for a City of Portland facility to the
detriment of their own citizens.

www.metro-region orq
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Mayor Becker
November 10, 1999
Page 2

4. To impress upon them and others, the ill will that is being
generated by the proposal in its current form, and the escalation of that ill
will should they attempt to pass the tax without the modifications as
outlined in Resolution No. 99-2871.

I would ask you to send me a letter of support, as mayor, of Resolution No. 99-
2871. 1 know this is all I can request, as you have not taken a formal position via
your council. Having a letter from the mayor of each of the four cities in East
Multnomah County will strengthen our position with the Multnomah County
Commissioners. This will also help when a final vote is taken at Metro.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 797-1547.

Sincerely,
1Ced Tk,
Q—

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District 1

RP:sm
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600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797 1540 | FAX 503 797 1793

Council Office Facsimile

Date;: November 10, 1999
To: Mayor Charles Becker
Fax number: 665-7692
Company/Agency. City of Gresham

. From: Suzanne Myers, Council Assistant to Rod Park
Phone number:  797-1543
Total # of pages: 3 (including cover page)

Subject; ~Letter from Councilor Rod Park regarding hotel/motel tax resolution.

Plaase notlfy Immodiatoly if not rocelvod prapaerly.




COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE ‘ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 10, 1999

The Honorable Paul Thalhofer
Mayor

City of Troutdale

104 SE Kibling Avenue
Troutdale, Oregon 97060

Dear Mayor Thalhofer:

Thank you for your prompt replies and support of the Metro resolution I have
drafted regarding the hotel/motel tax issues for East Multnomah County. For
future reference, the resolution has been assigned a number: Resolution

No. 99-2871. No modifications have been made from the copy you received via
fax for your review.

I applaud your willingness to look at the bigger picture not only on this issue, but
all the others that we will face as we fight for our fair share of the region’s
resources. Your support has given me some room from which to work on behalf
of the four east county cities.

We have agreement from all four cities in East Multnomah County on the basic
contents of the resolution. I am now setting up meetings with the Multnomah
County Commissioners next week for the following purpose:

l. To show our support for regional facilities.

2. To educate them on the unfairness of the current direction of the
intergovernmental agreement (IGA) in making other cities pay for another
city’s facility.

3. To press the resolve shown by the East County cities that they are
not willing to stand by and pay for a City of Portland facility to the
detriment of their own citizens.

www metro-region.org

Recycled paper



Mayor Thalhofer
November 10, 1999
Page 2

4. To impress upon them and others, the ill will that is being
generated by the proposal in its current form, and the escalation of that ill
will should they attempt to pass the tax without the modifications as
outlined in Resolution No. 99-2871.

[ would ask you to send me a letter of support, as mayor, of Resolution No. 99-
2871. I know this is all I can request, as you have not taken a formal position via
your council. Having a letter from the mayor of each of the four cities in East
Multnomah County will strengthen our position with the Multnomah County
Commissioners. This will also help when a final vote is taken at Metro.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 797-1547.

Sincerely,

Rod Park

Metro Councilor
District 1

RP:sm
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600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE |PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 27368
TEL 503 797 1540 | FAX 503 797 1793

Council Office Facsimile
Date: November 10, 1999
To: Mayor Paul Thalhofer
Fax number. 667-6403
Company/Agency:  City of Troutdale

From: Suzanne Myers, Council Assistant to Rod Park
. Phone number:  797-1543
Total # of pages: 3 (including cover pagc)

Subject: ~ Letter from Councilor Rod Park regarding hotel/motel tax resolution.

Pleaad notily immediatoly if nol received propardy.




COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE ‘ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 | FAX 503 797-1793

November 10, 1999

The Honorable Roger Vonderharr
Mayor

City of Fairview

300 Harrison Street

Post Office Box 337

Fairview, Oregon 97024

Dear Mayor Vonderharr:

Thank you for your prompt replies and support of the Metro resolution I have
drafted regarding the hotel/motel tax issues for East Multnomah County. For
future reference, the resolution has been assigned a number: Resolution

No. 99-2871. No modifications have been made from the copy you received via
fax for your review.

[ applaud your willingness to look at the bigger picture not only on this issue, but
all the others that we will face as we fight for our fair share of the region’s
resources. Your support has given me some room from which to work on behalf
of the four east county cities.

We have agreement from all four cities in East Multnomah County on the basic
contents of the resolution. I am now setting up meetings with the Multnomah
County Commissioners next week for the following purpose:

1. To show our support for regional facilities.

2 To educate them on the unfairness of the current direction of the
intergovernmental agreement (IGA) in making other cities pay for another
city’s facility.

3. To press the resolve shown by the East County cities that they are
not willing to stand by and pay for a City of Portland facility to the
detriment of their own citizens.

www metro-region.org
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Mayor Vonderharr
November 10, 1999
Page 2

4. To impress upon them and others, the ill will that is being
generated by the proposal in its current form, and the escalation of that ill
will should they attempt to pass the tax without the modifications as
outlined in Resolution No. 99-2871.

I would ask you to send me a letter of support, as mayor, of Resolution No. 99-
2871. I know this is all I can request, as you have not taken a formal position via
your council. Having a letter from the mayor of each of the four cities in East
Multnomah County will strengthen our position with the Multnomah County
Commissioners. This will also help when a final vote is taken at Metro.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 797-1547.

Sincerely,

ﬁzc\ /PM, /Qn\

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District 1

RP:sm
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ON 97232 2736
o) HEAST GRAND AVENUE PORTLAND, OREG
s TEL 6§03 797 1540 |FAX 503 797 1793

Council Office Facsimile

Date: November 10, 1999
To: Mayor Roger Vonderharr
Fax number. 666-0888
Company/Agency: City of Fairview

From: _Suzanne Myers, Council Assistant to Rod Park
. Phone numbesr: 797-1543
Total # of pages: 3 (including cover page)

Subject:  Letter from Councilor Rod Park regarding hotel/motel tax resolution.

Ploase nolify Immadiataly if not received proporly.




COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE | PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 19, 1999

The Honorable Sharron Kelley
Multnomah County Commissioners
Portland Building, Room 1500
1120 SW Fifth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE: Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, Hotel/Motel Tax

Dear Commissioner Kelley:

Thank you for meeting with me on Monday to talk about the hotel/motel tax and
the Civic Stadium. I appreciate your time and for your support of the concept of
Metro Resolution No. 99-2871.

I look forward to working with you in the future towards the betterment of the
entire county. We all need to continue to act as regional players, and I hope to
encourage the other portions of the Metro region to do the same.

Please feel free to call me at any time. I can be reached at 797-1547.

Sincerely,

o fank

Rod Park
Metro Councilor

District One

RP:sm

www metro-region orq
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COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE ‘ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 19, 1999

The Honorable Lisa Naito
Multnomah County Commissioners
Portland Building, Room 1500
1120 SW Fifth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE:  Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, Hotel/Motel Tax

Dear Commissioner Naito:

I appreciated the opportunity to speak with you and Charlotte Comito about the
hotel/motel tax and the Civic Stadium. Thank you for your time and for your
support of the concept of Metro Resolution No. 99-2871.

[ look forward to working with you in the future towards the betterment of the
entire county. We all need to continue to act as regional players, and I hope to
encourage the other portions of the Metro region to do the same.

Please feel free to call me at any time. I can be reached at 797-1547.
Sincerely,

Ked fondey,,

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District One

RP:sm

www.metro-region. org

Recycled paper



COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE | PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 19, 1999

The Honorable Beverly Stein

Chair, Multnomah County Commissioners
Portland Building, Room 1515

1120 SW Fifth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE: Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, Hotel/Motel Tax
Dear Commissioner Stein:
Thank you for meeting with me on Monday to talk about the hotel/motel tax and
the Civic Stadium. I appreciate your time and for your support of the concept of
Metro Resolution No. 99-2871.
[ look forward to working with you in the future towards the betterment of the
entire county. We all need to continue to act as regional players, and I hope to
encourage the other portions of the Metro region to do the same.
Please feel free to call me at any time. I can be reached at 797-1547.
Sincerely,

et SR
Rod Park
Metro Councilor

District One

RP:sm

www.metro-region.org
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COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE ‘ PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 19, 1999

The Honorable Lisa Naito

Chair, Multnomah County Commissioners
Portland Building, Room 1500

1120 SW Fifth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE:  Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, Hotel/Motel Tax

Dear Commissioner Naito:

I appreciated the opportunity to speak with you and Charlotte Comito about the
hotel/motel tax and the Civic Stadium. Thank you for your time and for your
support of the concept of Metro Resolution No. 99-2871.

[ look forward to working with you in the future towards the betterment of the
entire county. We all need to continue to act as regional players, and I hope to

encourage the other portions of the Metro region to do the same.

Please feel free to call me at any time. I can be reached at 797-1547.

Rod Park

Metro Councilor
District One

Sincerel

RP:sm

www.metro-region.org
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COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE | PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 ‘ FAX 503 797-1793

November 19, 1999

The Honorable Diane Linn
Multnomah County Commissioners
Portland Building, Room 1500
1120 SW Fifth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE: Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, Hotel/Motel Tax

Dear Commissioner Linn:

Thank you for coming out to Metro on Monday to meet with me to talk about the
hotel/motel tax and the Civic Stadium. I appreciate your time and for your
support of the concept of Metro Resolution No. 99-2871.

I look forward to working with you in the future towards the betterment of the
entire county. We all need to continue to act as regional players, and I hope to
encourage the other portions of the Metro region to do the same.

Please feel free to call me at any time. I can be reached at 797-1547.

Sincerely,

e

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District One

RP:sm

www. metro-region org
] J
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COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 19, 1999

The Honorable Serena Cruz
Multnomah County Commissioners
Portland Building, Room 1500
1120 SW Fifth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE: Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, Hotel/Motel Tax

Dear Commissioner Cruz:

I enjoyed talking with you on Wednesday over the phone. Thank you for your
time and for your consideration of Metro Resolution No. 99-2871, which
addresses hotel/motel tax and the Civic Stadium.

[ look forward to working with you in the future towards the betterment of the
entire county. We all need to continue to act as regional players, and I hope to
encourage the other portions of the Metro region to do the same.

Please feel free to call me at any time. I can be reached at 797-1547.
Sincerely,

oYk

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District One

RP:sm

www metro-region org
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600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE |PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797 1540 |FAX 503 797 1793

METRO

Council Office Facsimile

Date: November 22, 1999

To: Mark Williams

Fax number: 731-7870

Company/Agency: MERC

From: Suzanne Myers, Council Assistant to Rod Park

Phone number: 797-1543

Total # of pages: 4 (including cover page)

Subject:  Hotel/Motel tax

Please notify immediately if not received properly.

Recycled Paper



COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 22, 1999 SENT VIA FACSIMILE

Mark Williams

General Manager

MERC

777 NE Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.
Portland, Oregon 97232

Dear Mr. Williams:
Attached is a letter from Charles Becker, Mayor of Gresham, to Multnomah County
Commission Chair Bev Stein about the hotel/motel and vehicle rental tax. As you can

see, there appears to be some misinformation on the concept of the hotel/motel tax.

I will follow up with a phone call shortly, but I wanted you to be aware of what was
going on. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

od Voukef

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District One

RP:sm

Enclosure

www.metro-region.org

Recycled paper



600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE |PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797 1540 |FAX 503 797 1793

METRO

Council Office Facsimile

Date: November 22, 1999

To: Joe D’Alessandro

Fax number: 275-9774

Company/Agency: POVA

From: Suzanne Myers, Council Assistant to Rod Park

Phone number. 797-1543

Total # of pages: 4 (including cover page)

Subject:  Hotel/Motel tax

Please notify immediately if not received properly.

Recycled Paper



COUNCILOR ROD PARK

600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797-1547 FAX 503 797-1793

November 22, 1999 SENT VIA FACSIMILE

Joe D’ Alessandro

President and CEO

Portland Oregon Visitors Association
Two World Trade Center

26 SW Salmon

Portland, Oregon 97204

Dear Mr. D’ Alessandro:
Attached is a letter from Charles Becker, Mayor of Gresham, to Multnomah County
Commission Chair Bev Stein about the hotel/motel and vehicle rental tax. As you can

see, there appears to be some misinformation on the concept of the hotel/motel tax.

I will follow up with a phone call shortly, but I wanted you to be aware of what was
going on. Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

r\zaé\ P"W‘“lw

Rod Park
Metro Councilor
District One

RP:sm

Enclosure

www.metro-region.org
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CITY OF GRESHAM

Office of the Mayor & City Council

November 18, 1999

Mayor

The Honorable Beverly Stein, Chair
Multnomah County Commissioners 3
Portland Bullding —_—
1120 SW Fifth Ave., Rm. 1515
Portland, OR 97204

Charles |, Becker

City Council
Dear Chair Stein:
John Leuthauser
Counci Presdent | Re: Hotel/Motel and Vehicle Rental Tax
The Clty of Gresham has long been a creative participant with Metro and Multnomah County In
Jack Gallagher beneficlal legislation, and has supported many regional endeavors. In this case, however, the
Foution | [atest funding proposal for the expansion of various regional facilities Is grossly unfair to the east
Multhomah County hospitality and tourism Industry, specifically.
Chris Lassen
. Pasition 2 We have many concerns about the following Issues:
ity Bigtls « The hotels, motels and vehicle rentals In east Multnomah County would be contributing
PO“HOZ“ Ui additional taxes to fund these facllitles, while deriving little, if any, direct business benefit.
' While it is true that the resldents of the region benefit from having facllities such as Civic
Stadium or the Performing Arts Center nearby, the business benefits decrease dramatically the
Bob Moore further a business lies from that regional facllity.
Position 5
e  The 3% already collected by Multnomah County is used to help fund the Portand Area
Vicki Thompson Visitors Assoclation (POVA) and the Oregon Conventon Center. The hotels, motels and
Posilion & vehicle rentals of east Multnomah County are already contributing their falr share, given the
lesser benefit they recelve from these facilities.
e The $6.2 milfion needed to fund the proposed facllity renovations will be secured through a
bond issue. However, in the first year alone the Hotel/Motel and Vehicle Rental Tax (HM-
Vehicle tax) will collect $450,000 in excess of what is needed to pay the bond Issue. of
that $450,000, the four East County cities will generate $340,000.
o Regional facilities, such as the Oregon Convention Center, should be supported by the whole
region. As It Is set up now, the HM-Vehicle tax is being assessed to Multnomah County only.
Neither Washington or Clackamas county are belng taxed this way, yet they also benefit from
"access" to regional facilitles.
1333 N.W. Eastman Parkway ¢ Gresham, Oregon 97030-3813
‘ Phone (503) 618-2584 o Fax (503) 665-7692




NOU-22-1999 12:29 MSD ADMIN S03 665 7692 P.02/03

November 18, 1999 - page two
Beverly Stein - Multnomah County Chalr

o The City of Gresham and all of east Multnomah County have significant unmet hospitality and
tourism needs. For instance, this area would derive great benefit from a Conference Center
for small groups.

o We would expect that you would honor the Multnomah County transient lodging tax set out
in code section 11.400 - 11.499, specifically 11.419, Credit Against City Tax, which reads
as follows:

Any person subject to the payment or collection of a tax under
this subchapter Is entitled to a credit against the payment of the tax
in the amount due any city within the county for a transient
lodgings tax for the same occupancy.

We request that you distribute the revenues generated in east Multnomah County from the 2.5%
tax increase proposal, to their respective cities. This would go a long way toward funding some
of the unmet hospitality and tourism needs of east Multnomah County, enhancing the region as a
"destination” area.

In conclusion, we are also very concerned about being taxed without City representation. This Is
not a fair or equitable way to fund improvements, renovations or expanslon of regional facilities.
['m anticipating your response to these Issues.

Yours truly,

W//;:sz

Charles ]. Becker
Mayor

C)B:nr

C Muftnomah County Commissioner Diane Linn
Multnomah County Commissioner Serena Cruz
Multhomah County Commissioner Lisa Nalto
Multnomah County Commissioner Sharron Kelley
The Honorable Vera Katz, Mayor, City of Portland
Portland City Commissioners '
Mike Burton, Executive Officer - METRO
Metro Councilors
The Honorable Roger Vonderharr, Mayor, City of Fairview
Fairview City Councll
Gresham Cley Council
The Honorable Paul Thalhofer, Mayor, City of Troutdale
Troutdale City Council
The Honorable Donald Robertson, Mayor, City of Wood Vlilage
Wood Village City Council

mac:ocm\becker\homaltaxd .doc



